Carl Sargeant AC / AM Y Gweinidog Cyfoeth Naturiol Minister for Natural Resources



Eich cyf/Your ref LN/CP/020 Ein cyf/Our ref CS/05080/14

Lynne Neagle AM
Assembly Member for Torfaen
73 Upper Trosnant Street
Pontypool
Torfaen
NP4 8AU
Lynne.neagle@wales.gov.uk

September 2014

Dear Lynne

Thank you for your letter highlighting your constituents' concerns regarding the closure of Cwmcarn Forest drive.

Officials are in contact with Natural Resources Wales on this matter and have been assured that there is no intention to permanently close the route. I understand that the route will be closed for approximately two years to allow for the safe and efficient felling and extraction of the infected trees. This work is vital to help eradicate the spread of *Phytophera ramorum* (larch disease).

I understand that NRW officers responsible for the forest planning work are making arrangements to meet with Mr Southall in order to help allay his concerns and to explain in more details the work that will be carried out.

I enclose a detailed breakdown on the situation provided by NRW for your attention. I trust this will help you to answer the concerns of your constituents.

Yours sincerely

Carl Sargeant AC / AM

Y Gweinidog Cyfoeth Naturiol

Minister for Natural Resources

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA Wedi'i argraffu ar bapur wedi'i ailgylchu (100%) English Enquiry Line 0845 010 3300 Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0845 010 4400 Correspondence.Carl.Sargeant@wales.gsi.gov.uk Printed on 100% recycled paper